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April 2nd  
EEC Closed 

 
April 3rd 

Graduation Pictures 
 

April 14th  
EEC Garage Sale 

Fundraiser 
 

April 16-20th 
Week of the Young 

Child 
 

April 17th  
My Plate Book Event 

5-6pm in Yadrich 
 

April 20th  
CTK No School  

 
** EEC refers to the 

Early Education Center 
     **  CTK refers to 
Christ The King School 

 

 
 
 

     It's time for The Topeka Capital-Journal's annual Best of Topeka 
promotion!   
This year the contest is a little different and includes a nomination period in 
the month of April.  For each of 137 categories, they are asking area 
participants to write in their nomination on the online ballot. 
   They will then include the top 5 nominees in each category for their 
official voting ballot that will run online May 28 - June 23rd.  After this 
round of voting is complete the top three finalists will be announced in 
September at our Best of Topeka event and in our Best of Topeka 
Magazine.   
    CTKEEC is listed under the category “Service.”  The link to nominate and 
vote is cjonline.com/bestoftopeka. Thank you, for your support and 
participation! 
    Also, April 14-21st we celebrate “Week of the Young Child.”  We will 
have a kick-off Week of the Young Child mass at 9:00 am on Sunday, April 
15th. Our Prekindergarten students and their Cougar Buddy will assist 
facilitating the mass. We would love for you all to attend and then come 
check out our Atrium in the John Paul II Room following the mass.  
   During that week there are events hosted throughout Topeka to promote 
the NAEYC Theme for that day of the week. Please see the attached flyer 
for the events and information on how to participate. We hope that you are 
able to support our partners in this event. Please see our Facebook page as 
well. We will post events and activities the children work together on in 
their classrooms. 
 
Dawn, Ashley, & Melissa  
 

     IMPORTANT DATES 

Needs/Wants 

¶ Plastic Grocery Sacks 

 

¶ Old sweaters 
 

 



 
 

 

 

    

     

 

                                                                        

  

     Dress Code 

A complete change of clothes includes shirt, pants, underwear, socks, and 

shoes. Teachers will send out two reminders if your child is in need of 

clothes. If clothes are not brought in by the deadline on the note, then the 

administrative staff will purchase the clothing that is needed. Your account 

will be charged the amount of the clothes and a $15.00 convenience fee will 

be added.  

  

¶ April 2nd EEC closed 

¶ April 3rd Graduation Pictures 

¶ April 14th EEC Garage Sale Fundraiser in the Gym 

¶ April 16-20 Week of the Young Child 

¶ April 17th My plate book event 5-6pm in Yadrich 

¶ April 20th CTK no school  

Handbook Highlights  

Important Information  

Doris’s Dose of Fun 

 

 

    Hairy  

Caterpillar  
 

 

 

 

 

Mix grass seed in with potting soil. Fill up a nylon. Tie into 

segments with string to make a 'caterpillar." Soak in water till 

saturated. Then let the kids spray it with water every day 

after and watch it grow. When the grass gets "too long" let 

the kids give it a "haircut.". 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cecelia has graduated to the T1 room, William is cruising around and walking with assistance 

he has become a skilled climber. Mable has become stable with her standing and has been trying to 

take steps on her own. Alex is officially mobile and crawling and Brooks is rolling over and holding onto 

objects with his hands. We have been getting to know Mila, she loves kicking and moving around and 

is quite talkative. This month we will do some spring exploration by making spring-themed sensory 

bottles. We will also be making a list of what we will be planting in our garden. Ms. Bayly would like to 

let everyone know she has been collecting information on all different subjects and would love to share 

any resources if you are needing any. We are also looking for items to put in our sensory bottles such 

as fake flowers, fake bugs, dirt any spring type of things. 

-Ms. Ashley, Ms. Bayly and Ms. Jessica 

 

 

We will be talking about flowers, baby animals, insects and week of the young 

child. We have been working hard on using our words instead of our actions to 

let our friends know what we are wanting. We are asking each family to bring a 

baby picture in for us to use for a special circle time. Watch for lots of art 

projects this month such as Feather covered baby chicks, caterpillars, ladybugs, 

spiders and some art with our hands and feet.   

-Ms. Brenda, Ms. Kassie and Ms. Jessica 

 

INFANTS 

ONES 

Fun with paint, spray 

bottles and toilet paper 

rolls in the ones. 

Blossoming 

friendships in 

the infant 

room. 

Cecilia experimented 

with paint and 

stamps during art 

time. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We would like to welcome Kennedi and Quin to our class and wish 

Penelope good luck as she moves to Preschool 3. Our themes for this month 

will be Spring, the bright sun and the letter A. We will be doing nature art 

that is spring related, we will also be planting some flower seeds and taking 

care of them daily to watch them grow. We will also focus on the sun with a 

happy sun craft as well as working on the letter A and things that start with A, 

like apple, alligator, acorn we will go for a hunt to find stuff outside and 

through the building that starts with A. 

- Ms. Bethany, Ms. Jamie and Ms. Aubrey 

 

2 EAST 

      The themes for this month are April showers, bugs, week of the young child, 

Bubbles, Balloons, and balls. We are working on recognizing our names and learning the 

prayers that we say at a meal.  We will be planting seeds to start in our garden and talking 

about what plants need to live. If you and your child have a favorite family recipe, please 

bring in a copy and we will try and make it in our class. Our Show-N-Tell is on 

Wednesdays if your child has a special stuffed animal or book they would like to bring 

and tell us about this would be the day. 

 -Ms. Tammy & Ms. Aubrey 

 

2 WEST 

Jonah experimented with yellow 

and green paint at art time. 

A Washburn nursing student 

reads to Toddler 2E during her 

visit. 

Toddler 2W played with 

their Easter Chicks and 

rabbits. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  We will be working on the Letters C, D, E, F and the numbers 

1-4 this month. We well are making cakes, cookies, and doughnuts this 

month. Our sensory table will be full of clouds, dirt, and dinosaurs. We 

will also be learning new songs to go along with the letters we learn 

each week make sure to ask your child to teach you the songs. 

-Ms. Katrina, Ms. Skylar and Ms. Marketta 

 

PRESCHOOL THREE 

PRESCHOOL FOUR 

We are so excited to welcome Penelope and her family to our class. There are 16 children enrolled 

at this time. We are very proud of our baby chicks that hatched and that the children are able to visit them 

in the foyer. Each day the children were eager to count how many days were left for our chicks to hatch 

and looked at the pictures of how the chicks were developing in the eggs. 

           We will be focusing on letters U, V, W, and X. We will be making an urchin using orange, 

toothpicks, Cheerios and dried cranberries. For letter U The children will be laying on mats and coloring 

on paper under the table. For letter V, we will take a walk to the soccer field and do a volcano experiment 

using a 2-liter Diet Coke and Mentos. We canôt wait to see the expression on their faces.  

We are going to be making beautiful art by painting on the windows for letter W. We will also be 

doing a walking water experiment and making a wad of newspaper designs.  The kids will be introduced to 

several animal X-ray pictures and take turns guessing which animal it is. 

We are happy that nicer weather is here and are able to spend more time running and rolling down 

the hill. 

Ms. Di, Ms. Rachel and Ms. Marketta 

 

Preschool 3 made 

Rainbow Brite the robot 

and rainbow bread for 

the letter R. 

Future architects in 

Preschool 4. 

Preschool 4 learned about 

the liturgical calendar in 

atrium. 



 
 

            
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Spring. We are very excited 

about all the fun activities we have 

planned this month such as 

experimenting with different seeds and 

liquids to see what will happen with the 

seeds.     We will be discussing how and 

why plants grow, what farmers plans 

and how they take care of the animals. 

We will also be starting to plant our 

gardens out in the playground. Along 

with planting, we will be talking about 

baby animals.  

We continue to practice writing 

numbers and names along with our 

letter recognition and tying shoes. 

Ms. Liz, Ms. Jackie and Ms. Moni 

   We will be talking about Special Prayers for 

Children, itôs planting time, and our favorite sports. 

We will be celebrating Olivia, Elliott and Harrisonôs 

birthdays this month. We will be creating a special 

art piece with our 7th-grade cougar buddies. We 

went to check on our Chrysalis from last year and 

they have already begun to hatch into new 

Swallowtails. We will be constructing sod houses 

this month and introducing our lemonade stand to 

the EEC. 

~ Ms. Christine, Ms. Valerie and Ms. Morgan 

      
 

 

PREKINDERGARTEN COMBINATION 

A little St. Patrick’s Day sponge 

painting in the Combo room. 

Combo worked on their fine motor 

skills while creating paper sculptures. 

Owens Dad cam and read to the Pre-K class 

during Spring break. 

The Pre-K class visits the Rosary 

garden. 



 
 

Aftercare 

 

PB & J  Banana Wrap    Nutella and PB Banana Wrap    Nut Free Banana 

Roll up  

Whole-Wheat Tortilla    Tortilla       Tortilla  

2 Tbsps. Peanut Butter    2 Tbsps. Peanut butter    2 Tbsps. applesauce 

Banana      Banana      Sprinkle of Cinnamon 

1 Tbsp. Jelly    1 Tbsp Nutella     banana 

Banana Wrap Roll -up Directions  

Spread peanut butter or other spread over the tortilla. Spread topping of your choice (jelly, Nutella, 

marshmallow fluff) on top. Add peeled banana on top of spread. Then roll up the tortilla.   Slice into bite sizes 

pieces if you'd prefer. 

 

You can also warm up the tortilla in the microwave for 10-15 seconds. This works well for the Nutella peanut 

butter roll up especially for a s'more like.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Three more spots! Thatôs how many spots we have left in our summer camp. We are in 

full swing with the planning of field trips and speakers. You wonôt want to miss this yearôs 

camp.  If you havenôt signed up do so now.  

Contracts for April and May are on the table and have been emailed out. Melissa will be 

gone the week of April 23-27 if you have any questions or concern please see the office. We will 

be testing our knowledge of the strength of spaghetti and how tall of a structure we can make 

with marshmallows and toothpicks. 

Thank you, Aftercare Staff 

 

         &ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ +ÉÔÃÈÅÎ 

Doris will be traveling April 23rd-
27th with Ms. Dawn and  

Ms. Melissa to a conference in 
Florida. Watch our Facebook 

page for pictures and 
announcements of her 

adventures. 



 
 

Rachel Pre 3 4 years 

Bayly Infants 1 year 

Marybeth School Age 1year 

     

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Moni 10th Pre-K 

Ashley T. 16th Infants 

 Ms. Jackie in Pre-K and Ms. Di in Preschool 3 for completing 

the renewal process for their CDA. 

   Ms. Shelly she will be our center float. 

March was a busy month for the EEC staff. Some of the staff traveled to Manhattan to the Mad Hatter conference and 

dressed up for the event. Ms. Jessica, Ms. Brenda, and Ms. Tammy won prizes for the best hats. All of the staff participated in 

a CPR/First Aid recertification class.  Lucky the Leprechaun brought treats to each of the rooms for St. Patrick’s Day and Ms. 

Katrina dressed up for the day. After much searching and several clues, Ms. Tammy found Lucky in his hiding spot. 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Community Rewards  
Christ the King Early Education Center will get credit for every purchase its 

families make using their Dillon Plus card. The more you shop at Dillonôs, the 
more opportunity we have to earn even bigger rewards. It's that easy!  
Specific purchases that cannot be included are: alcohol, tobacco, fuel, 

Pharmacy purchases with government assistance (i.e. Medicare, Medicaid, 
Tricare), postage, bottle deposits, lottery, Western Union, other customer 
services, promotional tickets, sales tax, banner gift cards, reloadable gift 

card products  
(i.e. Visa, MasterCard, American Express, Green Dot).  

   To register a customer must have 3  things to begin supporting CTKEEC.  
Å A plus card, which is available at any store by asking an associate 

Å A valid email address, which can be obtained from any free online service     
and can be anonymous  
Å An online account 

TO CREATE AN ONLINE ACCOUNT:  
Visit our website at www.Dillons.com/communityrewards  

1. Click on "Register" at the top of the page  
2. Enter your email address, password, zip code, select preferred store and 

check the box if you desire to receive email communication from us  
3. Click on " Create Account" at the bottom of the page  

4. You will receive an email confirmation to your inbox, to activate your 
account click on the link in the body of the email and enter your sign - in 

information to confirm  
TO ENROLL IN THE COMMUNITY REWARDS PROGRAM;  

Go to: www.Dillons.com/communityrewards  
1. Sign -In  

2. Click on "Enroll Now"  
3. Enter 70919 and search  

4. Select Christ the King Early Education Center and click on "Enroll"  
To sign up via telephone:  

Call 1 -800 -576 -4377 and select option 3  
THIS PROCESS DOES NOT TAKE AWAY FROM FUEL POINTS!!  

 


